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Woodhall Spa Coronation Hall Trust

BD G 0n

COROMNATION HALL

CHAIRMANS REPORT

AGM 30 June 2016

The Coronation Hall Trust continues to thrive and we have a few new groups now using the Hall on a
regular basis. Most evening are now booked on a regular basis. We have also seen an increase in
larger bookings for Weddings and large parties and have been investing in new china etc to be able to
accommeodate them properly

The much improved sports and games court has attracted new groups and is busy most evenings.
Hopefully all the good reports from these groups will encourage other village groups to use the
Court.

The Trustees have been looking at various ways to improve the surrounding of the Hall and in
particular clearing up the area behind the Hall to make it easier to maintain. Mrs Robinson is in
consultation with ELDC tree officer for advice on the matter. Hopefully we will be able to carry out
any work to the tress within the next few months.

The high standard of repair and cleanliness of the Hall is due to the hard work by both Gerald
Robinson and Bev Cox for which the other Trustees are very grateful. Thanks are also due to Phil and
Delia Groves for their donations to the Trust through out the year which has been used to purchase
new tables.

The Income and Expenditure Account shows we continue to break even and with the recent increase
in charging rates we are hopeful of an increase in profit next year . A lot of work has recently been
done by Daphne Robinson in reviewing all standing orders and insurances etc which has resulted in
reducing costs.

Andrew Newstead decided to step down as Trustee at the beginning of the year and we thank him for
his time and effort. We all welcome Judith Braithwaite to the Board of Trustees.

We all look forward to working together for the continued improvement of the Hall and provide
greater benefit to the Community.

Isabel Clarke
Chairperson
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